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BREXIT UPDATE – 25TH MARCH 2019 

Our prediction from early January that the March 29th deadline will be extended for practical reasons 

has come to pass. We now have May 22nd if Mrs. May’s deal is approved or April 12th otherwise.  

We also predicted that either the Tories will go to the country and/or Mrs May will step down (rather 

than face the next few years negotiating the trade deal). The latter is now looking inevitable. In fact, her 

ill-judged attack on MPs last week has probably sealed her fate. It’s not the first poor decision on the 

political front (it started with the snap election that backfired) but that, in turn, has probably reinforced 

the view (together with two huge defeats to date on her deal) that she is not the person to lead the 

negotiations on a future detailed deal (assuming that they don’t crash out). She has probably finally 

managed to unify the party on that one…which is a little unfortunate for her personally.  

Last week we also highlighted that we believed there was an increased probability in Mrs May not 

lasting much longer resulting in the extension being pushed back to, say, December 2020 on the basis 

that the UK has so much to sort out politically that it needs to get that aspect sorted in the first instance 

and then engage with a proper unified position being tabled (and start negotiations on the trade deal?). 

As a result, we made the call of expected significant political turmoil in the UK between now and 

Summer resulting in GBP weakness. So far so good on the calls then. 

What happened last week? 

GBP had quite a wild ride last week and exporters in particular should take note. Having dropped as low 

as EUR/GBP0.8508 on Monday, it weakened over the following two days, hitting EUR/GBP0.8722 on 

Wednesday before retracing back again as low as EUR/GBP0.8530 on Thursday evening.  

On Morning Ireland on Wednesday morning, John Finn warned about rising complacency on the part of 

exporters assuming that GBP would hold around 85p or thereabouts – trading above 87p by Wednesday 

evening highlighted the fragility of that view.  

Chart 1. EUR/GBP during March 2019 (Source: Reuters) 

 

Where to next? 

Right now (and subject to change daily!), the choice would appear to be to approve her deal conditional 

on her agreeing to stepping down in the short-term or agreeing to a long-dated extension in the event 
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of no agreement on a Deal. However, the latter would involve UK participation in European elections 

and there would appear to be little appetite for that in the UK (BBC Radio 4 this morning quoted a survey 

that only 30% of the UK electorate want a general election despite the turmoil). It is probably true to 

say that the Europeans would also prefer if there wasn’t UK involvement in the next European 

Parliament….so….. could Irish government come under pressure to cede something on the backstop to 

allow Mrs Mays deal to get over the line? It would avoid a longstop date, avoid UK participation in the 

Parliament and allow UK politics to play out before trade negotiations start in earnest (probably after 

the Summer). 

Currency Implications?   

Political turmoil is usually negative for a currency so a lot depends on when Mrs. May moves on and 

who takes over from her. A move to the right (Boris) would probably be negative. Gove (not sure what 

to make of him?). And Jeremy Corbyn has a problem too. New PM doesn’t mean general election. How 

long more can he hang on also? What is clear is that UK politics is in a huge mess and talks of a 

constitutional crisis are not wide of the mark. So, for this reason we think that GBP weakness is the most 

probable outcome to Summer, up towards EUR/GBP0.88. Exporters please note that forward points are 

against you so you can add 60 pips to 6 months forward cover i.e. at a spot rate of EUR/GBP0.8800, the 

all-in rate for 6 months’ time would be EUR/GBOP0.8860. We can help you with strategy development 

so get in touch. But exporters should not assume that the currency will hold in the 85p-86p range for 

the coming months. As a minimum, understand the impact of every 1p move on your profits. And 

maybe invest a little in reducing risk in this pace? 

Chart 2. EUR/GBP since Brexit (Source: Reuters) 
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